

ALGONQUIN



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

VSLETTER

November 2018

EXECUTIVE

President Jim BURKE

(613)334-5537

I.P.P.

Eric MUELLER (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

1st Vice

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

2nd Vice

Charles MULLETT (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)339-2711 dj.Linton@live.ca

Chaplain

Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

Directors

Sean COOK **Barry CROSS** Ron MARK Ed OTTO Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors

Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador

Barry ROBB (705)286-3241 brobb@bell.net

Executive Meeting

Nov. 14, 2018 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting

Nov. 20, 2018 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

Club Elections/Installation

November 20th will be our Annual Election of Officers for 2019, followed by the Installation. Nobles are reminded to have their current Rameses and Club dues card to be eligible for vote.

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

As usual we had another good turnout at our meeting including our quests.

It was good to see Noble Allen Wright at our meeting as he is just getting over an operation. I believe we will be seeing mor of Noble Allen as he now lives on Paudash Lake.

Thanks to Noble Ron Mark for acquiring our guest speaker. Mr. Martin Hofland gave an intersting talk on the Holocaust.

A special thanks to Noble Dave Reeves for another good job as Chairman.

As we all know Nobember is election time once again. Anyone interested in being on a committee please notify myself or an Executive Committee Member.

Nobles we still have a few parades coming up. Please attend if possible to show off our Noblesand Ladies of Algonquin Shrine Club who are always working for the benefit of our Hospitals for Kids.

Hope to see everyone at our next meeting.

Fraternally Jim Burke

UPCOMING EVENTS

Rameses Carol Services Rameses Centre December 16th 2:00 pm

January 5th, 2019 Rameses **Elections**/ Installation **Rameses Centre**

PARADES

November 23rd Haliburton, ON 6:30 PM

November 24th Minden, ON 11:30 AM

December 1st Bancroft, ON 2:00 PM

December 8th Maynooth, ON 5:00 PM

December 9th Wilberforce, ON 12:00 noon

December 16th Coe Hill, ON 1:00 PM



COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Charles MULLETT

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership All Club Members

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting
All Club Members

Lottery Tickets
Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Sean COOK
Ron MARK
Eric MUELLER
Frank WILSON

Cake Sales Ron MARK R. Paul JOHNSON Todd GRAINGER Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON Barry CROSS

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Float Theme Review
Hald ROBINSON
R. Paul JOHNSON
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Club Members

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit

Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dave BURTON
2nd Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles and Ladies:

I bring you greetings from Illustrious Potentate Thomas W. Woodrow and his Lady Linda.

This month we will be holding our elections. This is always an important meeting of our club. Please show your support for the incoming executive by coming out to vote and enjoying the usual fellowship.

Also the winter parade season will soon be upon us. Check your newsletter for dates of upcoming parades and plan to attend. These parades are another opportunity to be visible in our communities and demonstrate the work we do on behalf of our kids.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb



The Chaplain's Corner

Greetings Nobles & Ladies;

Remembrance Day looms large in all our minds. I think for Canadians especially, because we realize the original reason for it is to remind us not to go to war. I may be smug, but if you look south it is 'Veterans Day' and used as a political football to glorify past endeavours. The respect we show to those who served is always coupled with the realization of the horrors of war. We show more respect for our veterans, alive and for those who have passed, by this dual realization. It is what they wanted.

All the best, Noble Vaughn

DUES

Nobles – a reminder that 2019 Dues are payable on or before December 1st, 2018, still at the low price of \$35.00. Any dues after December 1st must pay \$50.00 (Ref. B-5, Sec. 7.1 (A) of By Laws)



Pictured here is Mr Martin Hofland who lives in Haliburton, ON who is from Holland.

Mr Hofland spoke about his experiences during the Holocaust.
Martin spoke from himself having lived thru this time in history. The Nobles and Ladies in attendance were truly moved by his recollection of this time period.

Noble Charles Mullett, Public Relations

